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BMPRO will be replacing the current JHub touchscreen controller used with the J35 and ControlNode systems.

The change relates to the removal of the controller battery.

The controller battery has been identified as the component which degrades the fastest, leading to symptoms 
such as swollen batteries, rebooting cycle and the controller not powering on.

The removal of the battery will impact the use of the controller. The controller will turn off immediately when 
unplugged from the charger and system time will be lost when restarted.

If Wi-Fi- is available, there will be no noticeable difference to the functionality.

If Wi-Fi is not available, then once the controller is restarted, the system time will display incorrectly.

To display the correct system time, the user will need to update Android settings.

The battery status indicators will also be removed from the top right side of the toolbar. This can be used to 
identify the controller version.

BULLETIN

JHUB

4 July 2025

The new batteryless JHub controller is compatible with previous J35 systems and can be used to replace 
existing controllers.

For more information on these changes, please contact BMPRO.


